YOUR REF

OUR REF



The Leading Public Service Union

Brian Campfield General Secretary

Mr Shane McAteer
Committee Clerk
Committee for Finance and Personnel
Room 419
Parliament Buildings
Stormont
BELFAST
BT4 3XX

07 June 2011

Dear Shone,

NICS PAY SETTLEMENT

Thank you for your letter of 3 June 2011 and the opportunity for NIPSA to provide clarification on the matter.

While your letter refers to the Committee for Finance and Personnel considering correspondence regarding the NICS equal pay settlement the letter that was attached from Mr John McKernan, DFP was entirely related to negotiations in respect of 2010 pay.

To assist you I have attached two NIPSA Bulletins regarding the final pay offer which covered both 2010 and 2011 NICS pay. In relation to the draft circular that is referred to, NIPSA has provided comments on its content to NICS Management. The circular will include a statement making clear that NIPSA did not agree the terms of the final offer in respect of 2010/2011 pay but was consulted on the content of the circular.

I look forward to hearing from you in relation to briefing the Committee further on residual NICS equal pay settlement issues. I hope this letter and attachments are helpful but do contact me if further clarification is required.

Yours sincerely

KIERAN BANNON

Assistant General Secretary

Encs



General Secretary, Brian Campfield

Civil Service Group Branch Secretaries (3MM)

Civil Service Group Executive Committee (1DD)

Departmental Secretaries (3AA)

HQ Officials (Int 1)

Bulletin B/02/11

16 March 2011

2010 AND 2011 NI CIVIL SERVICE PAY

Dear Colleague

To:

urther to NIPSA Bulletin B/01/11 I can advise that a delegation from NIPSA met with the Finance Minister Sammy Wilson on Tuesday, 15th March to discuss our concerns at the inadequacy of the pay offer for the NI Civil Service for the years 2010 and 2011. At the meeting NIPSA made a very forceful case that the offer would result in a further erosion of the real earnings of civil servants. In particular the Minister was advised that the nonconsolidated £250 payment was unacceptable as was the absence of any improvement in the salaries of staff who are at the maxima of their pay scales. NIPSA emphasised the plight of staff at the maxima of their scales and pointed out to the Minister that this was the 5th year in a row in which there have been little or no pay increases to many staff at the maxima of scales.

The Minister has unfortunately not been prepared to take on board our concerns and has confirmed that the offer outlined in NIPSA Bulletin B/01/11 is the final offer for the years 2010 and 2011.

The Civil Service Group Executive Committee has now decided, in line with NIPSA Conference policy, to put the offer to branches. Branches are requested to convene meetings of members to consider the offer. The Executive Committee has given detailed consideration to the offer and to the political and economic environment that we face and has concluded with the following assessment.

CS Group Executive Committee Assessment of the Situation

The Executive Committee is mindful that the Management Side unilaterally 1. withdrew from the 2002 NICS pay agreement in 2010 because it claimed the cost of progression would exceed the HM Treasury remit of 0% to 2% increases in pay in 2010. It was only after a process of intense lobbying by NIPSA and its members over the previous 6 months that the Finance Minister approved the payment of progression for Northern Ireland civil servants. Had members not taken the trouble to write to their MLAs and had NIPSA not met with all the Assembly political parties

The Leading Public Service Union

Harkin House, 54 Wellington Park, Belfast BT9 6DP

Tel: 028 9066 1831 Fax: 028 9066 5847 Web: www.nipsa.org.uk E-Mail: info@nipsa.org.uk

and MLAs then the offer from Management Side would not have included the commitment to retain progression arrangements within the offer. Members are to be congratulated for their active participation in the campaign to secure some fairness in the pay of civil servants for 2010 and 2011. The cost of the offer in 2010 is over 3% while the application of the offer in 2011 is around 2.7%.

- Despite the honouring of the progression arrangements, NIPSA is opposed to the UK Government's two year public sector pay freeze and cannot agree to an offer which erodes the real income of members.
- 3. The only prospect of securing an improved offer would be to embark upon a sustained campaign of industrial action. While the Executive Committee has given serious consideration to this option it concluded for a number of reasons that members would not at this point be likely to be prepared to engage in a sustained programme of industrial action to secure improvements to the offer.
- 4. As a consequence the Executive Committee rather than mislead members about the prospects of delivering a successful campaign of industrial action decided to ask branches to vote, not to accept or reject the offer, but on the assessment of the Executive Committee that while the offer is unacceptable and cannot be agreed by the union there is no further scope for negotiation and there is not likely to be widespread support among members for industrial action.
- Notwithstanding the above assessment the Executive Committee decided that it was critical that NIPSA launches a campaign, similar to the lobbying campaign in 2010 using the specially published booklet on Pay Fairness for Civil Servants, to pressurise the NI Executive and the Assembly to recognise the ongoing injustice in the treatment of staff at the maxima of their pay scale. NIPSA intend to commence work immediately on the production of a booklet exposing this injustice. All civil servants must recognise that this is not just a matter which has a detrimental impact upon staff currently at the maxima. Freezing the maxima of pay scales has a long term negative impact upon the pay of every member of staff and for those on points below the maxima this policy suppresses the pay that members can potentially earn in the future. It represents a major detriment to everyone and because of that we will be asking all members to play an active role in lobbying MLAs and Ministers on this very important matter.
- 6. Some members will also be concerned and perplexed that as a result of the removal of the minimum points of most pay scales they will find, despite a number of years service, that they still remain on the minimum point on their scale. NIPSA has attempted during previous negotiations to have this issue resolved in a However in the absence of a commitment from the satisfactory manner. Management Side to resolve this legitimate grievance the only other solution would be to retain the pay scales at their current length with no scale shortening taking place. This would mean that members who have been at the minima of their scales would be no better off than they would be if the scales were shortened and new entrants to the scales would take longer to reach the maxima if the scales had not been shortened. For this reason the shortening of the length of pay scales is important even if it does create the anomaly whereby some staff remain at the minimum point. The objective is to ensure that staff reach the maxima as quickly as possible but it is appreciated that this will be of little consolation to staff who are

aggrieved at finding themselves still on the minimum point of the scale as result of scale shortening.

In order to progress the issue of 2010/2011 pay branches are requested to convene meetings of members. Speakers from HQ and the Executive Committee are available to address these meetings if necessary. If your branch requires a speaker please contact Aidan McDonnell at NIPSA HQ, aidan.mcdonnell@nipsa.org.uk.

Attached is a copy of the pro forma which should be used to convey the decision of your branch to NIPSA HQ.

The question which should be put to branches is as follows:-

Do you agree or disagree with the above assessment of the Civil Service Group Executive Committee in relation to the 2010 and 2011 final pay offer.

If branches agree with the assessment of the Executive Committee then steps can be taken to ensure any increases are paid in salaries as guickly as possible.

The closing date for responses to this branch consultative exercise is **Wednesday**, 6th **April 2011**. The completed pro forma should be returned to Karen Wright at NIPSA HQ.

Attached also are details of the final offer from the Management Side.

Yours sincerely

BRIAN CAMPFIELD

Campfield

General Secretary

Encl



General Secretary, Brian Campfield

Bulletin B/06/11

Civil Service Group Branch Secretaries (3MM)
Civil Service Group Executive Committee (1DD)
Departmental Secretaries (3AA)
HQ Officials (CS) (Int 2)

07 April 2011

NI CIVIL SERVICE PAY: 2010 AND 2011

Dear Colleague

Nanagement final offer on 2010 and 2011 pay. Following the issue of NIPSA Bulletin B/02/11 dated 16 March 2011 which contained the assessment of the NIPSA Civil Service Group Executive Committee on the offer the branch consultative exercise has now been completed.

The results of this exercise was as follows:-

IN AGREEMENT with the Executive Committee assessment	4,177
NOT IN AGREEMENT with the Executive Committee assessment	358
ABSTENTIONS	251

Members have clearly supported the view of the Executive Committee that while it could not agree to the offer there was neither scope for further negotiations nor a likelihood of members supporting a campaign of industrial action to secure an improved offer.

The Civil Service Group Executive Committee met on Thursday, 7 April 2011 to consider the results of the branch consultative exercise and agreed:-

- (a) to advise the Management Side that it considered the offer unacceptable;
- (b) that it was not prepared to accept an ongoing pay freeze and would use all the necessary resources of the union to secure fair pay increases in 2012 and beyond; and

The Leading Public Service Union

Harkin House, 54 Wellington Park, Belfast BT9 6DP

Tel: 028 9066 1831 Fax: 028 9066 5847 Web: www.nipsa.org.uk E-Mail: info@nipsa.org.uk

(c) to emphasise to the Management Side the unacceptable treatment of staff at the maxima of their scales.

NIPSA is now pressing the Management Side to implement the progression increases and the £250 payment as soon as possible.

Comprehensive Pay and Grading Review

Members will be aware that the NI Civil Service Comprehensive Pay and Grading Review has now commenced. NIPSA will be fully participating in this joint review and will be endeavouring to secure a resolution to a number of pay and grading problems, in particular the unacceptable position of staff at Executive Officer II level following the implementation of the equal pay settlement in the NI Civil Service.

Review of TGI and TGII Grades

NIPSA is currently contacting a number of Branches having members in the TGI and TGII grades in order to arrange a meeting to discuss taking this matter forward.

A date is also being arranged for the Joint Working Group involving representation from Management and Trade Union Side. NIPSA has written to Management outlining the issues that need taken forward and this will form the basis of the negotiations.

Non Departmental Public Bodies (NDPBs)

While the pay offer for 2010 and 2011 will apply in the normal way to staff in NDPBs NIPSA is aware that staff in a number of these bodies have still not received their pay increases for 2009 and strenuous efforts are continuing to have these matters resolved. NIPSA is also pressing for the implementation of the new NI Civil Service pay scales for the AA, AO and Executive Officer II grades arising from the equal pay settlement to the relevant staff in NDPBs and a further bulletin will be issued in due course providing an update on this matter.

Yours sincerely

BRIAN CAMPFIELD
General Secretary

ampfield